## **Cook County Commissioners**

229-896-2266 229-896-2274 Fax 1200 S. Hutchinson Ave. Adel, Georgia 31620-5218

August 9, 2019

The Honorable Henry Baker P. Baker, Jr. Mayor, City of Lenox 15 E Colquitt Avenue Lenox, GA 31637

RE: Request meeting

Dear Mayor Baker:

Thank you for taking the time out of your busy schedule to stop by and talk to me today. I want to apologize for not sending a letter to you earlier concerning the request from the Cook County Board of Commissioners and explaining the request. I really am very sorry if I offended you in any way, that was not my intention.

Monday night, August 5, 2019 the Board requested that I set up a meeting with you at 4:30 p.m., August 19, 2019. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss the Jail Surcharge 10% added to traffic and criminal tickets. The Board received a letter dated September 4, 2018 stating the City of Lenox would no longer collect the Jail Surcharge, as you and I discussed during our conversation today.

Also, they wish to discuss with you inmate housing. It is the Board's understanding that the City of Lenox is housing inmates at the County jail currently. During our conversation you explained that the City of Lenox is not being billed for housing inmates.

Again, I am very sincere in my apology. It was not my intention to be disrespectful.

Attached are the documents that I told you I would prepare for you to have during our meeting the the Board of Commissioners on August 19, 2019. Should you need other information, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Faye Hughes

County Administrator

Dong Duglus

CC: Cook County Commissioners

File.